
A Workshop Session of The Mayor and Borough Council of The Borough of Glen Ridge was held on 

Monday, July 12, 2010 in the Mayor’s Office of The Municipal Building, Glen Ridge, New Jersey at 6:30 p.m.  

Present:  Mayor Hughes,  Council President  Seyffarth Councilpersons Lisovicz, Patrick, Baker, Dawson 

and Provost. 

Absent: None 

The following Borough Officers were in attendance: Borough Administrator/Clerk/Engineer Rohal and 

Attorney Malyska. 

Councilman Patrick, Chairman of the Public Safety Committee, reported on the success of the recently 

completed negotiations with the Borough Police Lieutenants. 

Administrator Rohal reviewed the Budget Amendment on the regular meeting agenda.  The most 

significant addition was legal expenses.  Legal expenses were increased $35,000 due to litigation involving 

Hurrell Field, Passaic Bay and Sharkey’s dump.  Attorney Malyska stated that he anticipates the Passaic Bay case 

to be ongoing for years. A clean communities grant was also added to the budget. 

Administrator Rohal stated that a Step 2 grievance hearing for Roy Campbell was held on July 6th.  

There was a review of the jitney costs and ridership and it was recommended that the borough 

explore a fee structure in the fall.    

  The workshop session was adjourned at approximately 7:25 p.m. 

 


